
September 12, 2017    Town of Pleasant Valley Monthly Board Meeting 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, September 12, 2017 at 7:30 PM.  

Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve the agenda as read.   Carried. 

 

Clerk read the minutes from the August 8, 2017 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to 

accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $210,513.06; cemetery CD $2,782.19; General CD $13,265.92 

(9022901).  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

Building permit requests were approved for Robert Frame new modular home, estimated cost $260,000.  

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry.  Motion carried.  Permit request for Herman Heinbuch to construct a garage, 

estimated cost $8,000 – Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to move forward pursue legal action regarding the Freeman driveway.  Neither 

Mr. Freeman nor his attorney was present at the meeting.  Gerry Schoen was in attendance at the meeting and 

noted that when Gerry’s driveway was installed in 2003 that his driveway was the only driveway in existence. 

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve the purchase of new officer handbooks for each officer from the 

Wisconsin Towns Association.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

09/12/2017  13130  St. Croix Electric  113.46 

09/12/2017  13131  United Fire & Rescue  375 

09/12/2017  13132  Void  0 

09/12/2017  13133  
Rodli, Beskar, Neuhaus, 
Murray  426.56 

09/12/2017  13134  Mark DeBoe  373.95 

09/12/2017  13135  St. Croix County Highway  16682.09 

09/12/2017  13136  Wisconsin Towns Association  235 

       

       

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  


